
When “Country Tough” Isn’t Tough 
Enough

By Judy King Reneau, JD, BSN

When Dr. Fabian Starr[1] arrived for work that day in summer 2014, he was asked to 
examine Mr. Chet Stetson, a 58-year-old male who presented to the office to discuss 
liposuction. Dr. Starr, a plastic surgeon, worked at Fabulous New You, a free-standing 
office that advertises esthetic treatments and cosmetic surgical procedures that can be 
done under local anesthesia.  Mr. Stetson, a widower who had recently remarried, 
explained to Dr. Starr that he had always been overweight and in high school had weighed 
as much as 320 lbs.  He still “loved to eat” but had recently lost a significant amount of 
weight. Despite the weight loss, he was still unhappy with the way he looked, especially 
his big belly and “love handles.”  He had heard the catchy advertisements by Fabulous 
New You and was interested in a particular liposuction procedure that promised to give 
him a thinner, more youthful shape.  Dr. Starr examined Mr. Stetson and determined that 
the problem was not excess abdominal fat, but rather loose skin left behind after his 
weight loss.  Dr. Starr counseled against having the liposuction procedure, but instead 
recommended a different surgery that would remove the loose skin around his middle.  
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